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My name is Assad, and I am currently in Year 10.
I am a member of the Student Leadership Team
and the Religious Inclusion Committee. I joined
the Religious Inclusion Committee in Year 9
because I wanted to help promote
understanding and inclusivity within our school.
I believe that learning about different faiths and
cultures helps bring people together and
creates a more respectful and welcoming
environment for everyone. Last year, our
committee organized an assembly on Palestine
and Israel, where we aimed to educate students
about the historical and humanitarian aspects
of the conflict. It was an important opportunity
to encourage discussion and awareness within
our school community. This year, we are
planning a Ramadan event, which will help the
community learn more about its significance
while also making sure that those observing
Ramadan feel supported. We hope this event
will encourage more understanding and unity
among students of all backgrounds.
By being part of these initiatives, I hope to
contribute to a school where everyone feels
included and respected, no matter their beliefs.

Meet NIA’s Student
Committee Members!

NIA STUDENT VOICE 

Friday social time opportunities

NIA’s Student Council has had a very
positive start to the year!

We invited all students in the
secondary phase to complete a
survey on what they would like

Student Council to prioritise this
academic year. The topic options

were -

Rewards and Sanctions 
Social Time Opportunities 
Online Communications

The students voted for Student
Council to focus on social time
opportunities. We are excited to

explore additional opportunities for
events we can hold at breaks and

lunch times, we are particularly
interested to learn what ideas

students have for a special Friday
lunch time celebration to promote
good attendance throughout the

entire week.
If you have any suggestions don’t
forget to put them on a note in our

Student Council suggestion box near
Student Services. 

Committee updates from
our Staff Leads

If you have any ideas for additional
opportunities at break and lunch
time that can be introduced as a

Friday end of the week treat
please put the idea on a note in

the Student Council box in
Student Services.


